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In 2006, WSDOT and ODOT agreed to a goal of equally contributing to

the costs of the environmental process needed to reach a Record of

Decision.  This goal was agreed to in recognition that this project would

contribute to the economic and freight mobility needs of both states and

would include transit, highway and bridge improvements in both states. 

Though it is WSDOT and ODOT's shared goal to keep the project as

close to equally funded as possible, it is understood that at any moment

in time the total funds provided by WSDOT and ODOT may not be equal,

owing primarily to the fact that each state's legislature operates on its

own schedule and federal earmarks dedicated to this project are of

unequal amounts and have been earmarked at different times. The

Columbia River Crossing project includes the replacement of the existing

I-5 bridge over the Columbia River, improvements at seven interchanges

over five miles of I-5, and the extension of light rail from Portland to

Vancouver. The projected cost to construct this large and complex

project is presented in Chapter 4 of the FEIS, and it is estimated in year

of expenditure dollars to account for inflation. The estimated cost to

construct this project could be covered by a variety of sources. State,

federal, and local funds collected through tolling are expected to provide

approximately equal thirds of the construction costs for the project.

Since 2002, WSDOT has been developing a process of determining cost

and schedule estimates, the Cost Estimate Validation Process®

(CEVP®), to help deliver major projects. Compared to conventional cost

estimating, CEVP® is a risk-based estimating process, iterative in

nature, and represents a “snapshot in time” for that project under the

conditions known at that time. CEVP® is the expression of project cost

and schedule as a range rather than as a single number. Providing cost

information as a range accounts for risk factors that might otherwise

cause costs to balloon over time. The cost information is given for the

year of expenditure and includes everything, even “unknown” issues that

may arise. CEVP® is a construction cost estimate tool and does not

Columbia River Crossing

Appendix P September 2011



estimate long-term operations and maintenance costs. WSDOT now

mandates all projects over $25 million use the process. Chapter 4 of the

DEIS, and the Cost Risk Assessment included as an appendix to the

DEIS, include information about how costs were estimated for the DEIS.

See Chapter 4 of the FEIS for more discussion on how project costs

were estimated in the CEVP® that was conducted following publication

of the DEIS.
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Tolling was evaluated in the DEIS, and included in the LPA for two

important reasons. First, a toll is necessary to pay for the construction of

this project, as discussed in Chapter 4 of the FEIS. This section also

provides considerable new information about the tolling system. A 2009

study of numerous tolling scenarios (available from the CRC web page)

provides additional information. Second, a toll provides a valuable travel

demand management tool that encourages travelers to take alternative

modes (including light rail provided by this project), travel at off-peak

periods, or reduce their auto trips.  This demand management reduces

congestion and extends the effective service of the facility.
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Please refer to response to comment P-0803-001.
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